
Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Sarah Bofferding, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia 
Haskin, Brent Rud, Mary Scofield, Drew Weaver 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Claude Sand 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, 
Laura Schwindt 
 

Trustees: Hank Krigbaum, Shannon Schmidt 

 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
                                                441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                           441-4904 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Luke Alexander                      441-4908 
 

Campus Ministry/Adult Faith Formation: 
 Blake Quick                            441-4907 
 

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

. 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                       ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      Jean Patnode          441-4940 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
 Camille Moreno                      441-4943 
 Marcy Quick        441-4940 
 

Sister Parish 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Newman Catholic Ministries 
BSU/NWTC 

Events held at various locations on BSU    
campus. All sacramental events take place     

at St. Philip’s Church. 
 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Sat.urday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

Happy Third Sunday in Ordinary Time!                                                        January 22, 2017 
 

Spring is here... well maybe not.  We have been blessed with some great weather this week. 
 

In this week's Gospel reading Jesus is calling the first of his disciples to leave their nets and come 
and follow him.  They immediately get up and leave everything and follow him.  What is Jesus 
calling you to?  And are you responding like Peter, Andrew, James and John? 
 

If you have never attended one of our Parish Koinonia Retreats I would like to encourage you to 
consider investing 48 hours in your relationship with Jesus!  This retreat experience has certainly 
had a very positive effect on my faith and on my relationship with Jesus.  Here are some 
comments from several of your fellow parishioners about what Koinonia has done for them: 
 

V Koinonia, what it means to me.  This is hard to express in words when my heart feels like 
exploding, but I will try.  I had hit rock bottom in my faith, thinking that God didn't love or 
hear my cries anymore.  One Sunday after reading about Koinonia in our church bulletin, I 
called to sign up for the weekend.  The weekend of HWK #7 brought back my faith in God, 
which I still feel strong today.  I learned how to talk with God and to read the Bible.  To know 
God is with us always and never leaves us.  Our God is an awesome God. 

 

V My husband and I very much enjoyed our Koinonia!!! It was a time for spiritual growth for 
both of us and also a good way for us as new members to meet others in the church.  If we 
could share all we did and learned during that weekend others who have not been to a 
Koinonia would sign up.  Koinonia is a blessing to St. Philips. 

 

V The Holy Spirit has worked through Koinonia to bring about in my life some of the 
forgiveness and mercy that the Lord wants me to have.  It's taught me that a faith community 
can mean people of diverse interest coming together to worship and grow in the Lord.  Truly, 
through Koinonia God has taken me from glory to glory to glory.  I've learned of a rich and 
everlasting love that only my heavenly father can provide.  I've grown deeper in my Catholic 
faith and experienced the promises of God by becoming his servant.  God is good and he 
reveals himself to us in different ways throughout our lives.  Koinonia is that way for many 
who are seeking to find him. 

 

V I had no idea what to expect from Koinonia other than faith stories would be shared.  I found 
a deeper personal spirituality through a greater gratitude for the grace of God in my life.  
Also, I was introduced to, welcome and embraced by a larger Koinonia community, and 
knowing that their prayer and support would continue to be a part of my life is incredible. 

 

V Koinonia has meant a great deal to me because it gives me a reason to get to know God and 
others in a prayer family.  It gives me a reason to be with others in faith and helps me get 
though some rough times that have happened in my life. 

 

Please come and join us on Headwaters Koinonia #28 the weekend of February 17th-19th.  For more 
information or to register call me at 441-4903.   
 

May God bless you,  Deacon Kermit 



Monday, Jan 23 
  8:30 AM Mass: +John & Helene Ovsak     

Tuesday, Jan 24 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Grayce Braaten        

Wednesday, Jan 25 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Pat Hughes 

Thursday, Jan 26 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Patrick Huck 
10:30 AM Mass (Goldpine): +Helen Eggert 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Neilson Place) 
 

Friday, Jan 27 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Stephen Vencel 
 

Saturday, Jan 28 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Gerry Rasmus    

Sunday, Jan 29 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Vernon “Spike” Gary 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Elaine Rinda 
11:00 AM Mass: For the People 
  6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Barbara Grasseschi 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For January 23 to 29 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of January 23 to 29 

Monday, Jan 23 
  8:05 AM Community Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  5:45 PM Bible Study– Entertaining Angels (St. Kateri Rm) 
 

Tuesday, Jan 24 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  8:05 AM Community Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
10:00 AM Bible Study– The Prophets (St. Kateri Rm) 
  3:15 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  3:15 PM Wolf Den Mtg (St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Rm) 
  7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym) 
  7:00 PM Newman M&M (Cafeteria) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, Jan 25 
  8:05 AM Community Morning Prayer (Chapel)   
  9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM Faith Formation, grades 1-11              

Thursday, Jan 26 
  8:05 AM Community Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  3:15 PM Bible Study– Entertaining Angels (St. Kateri Rm) 
  5:00 PM Evangelization Task Force Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  6:30 PM RCIA & Beyond– Life Issues & Moral Decision-making  
 (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:00 PM School Information Night (Social Hall)              

Friday, Jan 27 
  8:05 AM Community Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  1:30 PM Bible Study– The Mass (St. Kateri Rm)         

Saturday, Jan 28 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)    

Sunday, Jan 29 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Greg/Grt Rm) 
  9:00 AM Preschool Sunday School (Pre-K classroom) 
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
   
 

Monday, Jan 23 
● Heb 9:15,24-28 
● Ps 98:1-6 
● Mk 3:22-30 
 

Tuesday, Jan 24 
● Heb 10:1-10 
● Ps 40:2,4ab,7-8a,10-11 
● Mk 3:31-35 
 

Wednesday, Jan 25 
   ● Acts 22:3-16 
   ● Ps 117:1-2 
   ● Mk 16:15-18 
 

   Thursday, Jan 26 
  ● 2 Tim 1:1-8 
   ● Ps 96:1-3,7-8,10 
   ● Mk 4:21-25 

Friday, Jan 27 
● Heb 10:32-39 
● Ps 37:3-6,23-24,39-40 
● Mk 4:26-34 
 

Saturday, Jan 28 
● Heb 11:1-2,8-19 
● Ps Lk 1:69-75 
● Mk 4:35-41 
 

Sunday, Jan 29 
● Zep 2:3,3:12-13 
● Ps 146:6-10 
● 1 Cor 1:26-31 
● Mt 5:1-12a 



BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The 
next session will be on February 5.  Please call the Parish Office 
at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

PARISH LIFE 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

FAITH FORMATION 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of 
Dolf Corvelli, Peter Marino, Elsye McGuire, and 
Jordan Duong, nephew of Bob & Susie Griggs. 
May they find rest and peace, & may their families find comfort  
in God’s love. 

EVANGELIZATION TASK FORCE 
 

January 26th at 5:00 PM in the St. Kateri Room will be the next 
meeting for the Evangelization Task Force. There is still time to 
join us! Contact Blake for more information. 
bquick@stphilipsbemidji.org    

“He called them, and immediately they left their boat and 
their father and followed Him.” Matthew 4:22  
 

Just as Jesus called the first apostles, He calls each of us to 
follow Him, too.  Not everyone is called to leave their business 
or family behind, but we are expected to put God first in 
everything.  Everything from our time in daily prayer, our talent 
in participating in one of our parish ministries and our treasure 
to support the financial needs of our parish mission. 

POSITION OPENING 
 

St. Philip’s Parish has an opening for a 1/2 time  
Director of Stewardship and Development.   
 

The Director of Stewardship/Development is responsible 
for the stewardship program and increasing the number 
and quality of opportunities for parishioners and other 
donors to give to the good works of St. Philip's Church 
and School while showing them the means and reason to 
do so. Experience in fundraising, marketing, public 
relations and or communications, strong organizational 
skills with attention to detail and accuracy is a plus. This 
position requires background checks. Send a resume and 
letter of interest to Search Committee – Director of 
Development The Church of St. Philip 702 Beltrami Ave 
NW Bemidji, MN. 56601.  

Family Faith Night - Wednesday, February 1st at 6:30 PM 
will be a Teaching Mass.  We will celebrate Mass in the 
Church. Rituals, symbols and gestures associated with the 
Mass will be explained. Everyone is welcome to come and 
learn more about the liturgy.  This is an opportunity to learn 
and grow in faith!  An Ice Cream Social will follow Mass.  For 
more information contact Blake at 218-441-4907 or email at 
bquick@stphilipsbemidji.org 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
 

St. Philip’s needs 6 volunteers each evening for the Community 
Meal, Tuesday Food Service at Mt. Zion Church:  January 31, 
February 28, March 28, April 25, May 30, June 27, July 25, August 
29 and September 26.  This is a great family activity.  If you are 
interested in volunteering from 4:30 to 6:30 on any of these 
dates, please call or text Joann Gardner at 218-766-0146. 

GIVE KIDS A SMILE 
 

Division Dental Studio is once again participating in this year’s 
Give Kids a Smile event on Friday, February 3, 2017. Give Kids a 
Smile is an event were participating dentists, assistants and  
hygienists provide free care to low-income children in need. 
 

Division Dental Studio will be providing exams, x-rays, dental 
cleanings, fluoride treatments and dental sealants on February 
3rd from 8AM to 2PM. If you or anyone you know could benefit 
from this free service please call Division Dental Studio to set 
up an appointment. 218-333-8832. 

School Principal (PreK—8) 
St. Philip’s School 

 
 

St. Philip’s School in Bemidji is seeking a PreK—8 
School Principal, beginning with the 2017/2018 

school year. Interviewing will begin in March but will 
accept applications until the position is filled. 

 

Job description is available at: 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org/employment 

 

Send cover letter, resume, 3 letters of reference, 
transcripts and current licensure to: 

 
          St. Philip’s Search Committee 
          702 Beltrami Ave. NW 
          Bemidji, MN 56601 

FIRST EUCHARIST PARENT SESSION  
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 16, 6:30 PM OR  
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 21, 5:15 PM 
 

Two opportunities to attend the First Eucharist  
Parent Session will be offered: February 16 at 6:30 
PM and February 21 at 5:15 PM at the Social Hall. 
Parents/guardians only need to attend one session.  These two 
sessions will be the only sessions offered this year, so mark 
your calendars now!  The session is for parents/guardians who 
will be preparing their child to receive the Sacrament of First 
Eucharist this year.  This is a parent only Session, one parent 
must attend (both are welcome).  Children  
preparing to receive the Sacrament should be in second grade 
or older and attending Faith Formation or St. Philip’s School.  
An overview of the Sacrament, the preparation program and 
the time line will be discussed. Parents/guardians are 
responsible for the preparation of their child to receive 
the Sacrament.  Packets will be handed out and there will be 
an opportunity for questions and discussion.  Please contact 
Kris Jensen, 441-4944, for additional information. 



STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 

 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
   Jan 14                          5:30 PM                  252____    
   Jan 15                    7:30 AM                  142__  _ 
   Jan 15                      9:00 AM                325____ 
   Jan 15                  11:00 AM                      358     _ 
     Jan 15                         6:30 PM                            96__ __        

Goals 
•Weekly goal to meet budget:                 $   16,355.00   
•Increase needed weekly to meet the 
  Roof/AC project over 36 months:     $     1,722.00  
•Increase needed weekly for maintenance  
  escrow account over 5 years:     $     1,126.00 
New weekly goal total:                          $  19,203.00  
     

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL 

January 21/22 
 

Week #29 
Actual Contributions  

(received the  
weekend of 1/15/2017) 

Envelopes  $   11,932.00     
EFT Env.  $               — 
Loose Plate  $        774.27 
Children’s      $          49.18 
Total                 $  12,755.45 

INFORMATION NIGHT:  
THURSDAY, JANUARY 26 @ 7 PM 
 
 

    Have you considered giving your child the gift of a 
Catholic education? Let St. Philip’s School, a Catholic 
elementary school serving children four-years old through 
eighth grade, complement the work you have begun as the 
first educator of your child. Let St. Philip’s School strengthen 
the academic, moral, and spiritual foundations you have laid. 
Let St. Philip’s School, a valued ministry of St. Philip’s Church, 
provide your child with a great Catholic education. 
    For information about our school and programs, please 
attend Information Night on Thursday evening, January 26th, 
beginning at 7:00 PM in the Social Hall. Registration materials 
for the 2017-2018 school year may be picked up at that time.   

Annual March for Life Reflection by Fr. Frank Pavone 

    Dr. Alveda King, niece of Martin Luther King, Jr., while 
marching at the annual March for Life was asked, “Does this 
remind you of the civil rights movement and the marches with 
your uncle?” Her response was, “This is the civil rights 
movement.” 
   The message of Martin Luther King was not just about the 
equality of our black brothers and sisters; it was about the 
equality of all our brothers and sisters.  Civil rights begin with 
the right to life. 
   Prayer:  Defend your people, O God, and protect the rights You 
have given to them all.  [Pro-Life Reflections for Every Day, Catholic 
Book Publishing Corp., N.J., 2009] 

Ø Our Catholic Schools Week celebration begins today. There 
will be a pot luck luncheon following the 11:00 Mass. 
Anniversary cake will be served after all the other Masses. 
Thank you all for your support of St. Philip’s School. 

 

Ø This week’s school Mass will be on Wednesday at 8:40 AM. 
Mrs. Hengel’s first grade students and their prayer partners 
will be our Mass ministers. Please join us. 

 

Ø Our middle school choir will present a concert this 
Wednesday, January 25, at 9:50 in the church. All are 
welcome to attend. 

 

Ø The final round of the Spelling Bee is Thursday, January 26, 
at 1:30 PM in the church. See who becomes our school 
champion. 

 

Ø All families interested in learning more about St. Philip’s 
School are invited to attend our Information Night on 
Thursday evening, January 26, at 7:00 PM in the Social Hall. 
Registration packets will be distributed at that time. Check 
us out. 

 

Ø Registration packets for the 2017-2018 school year will be 
distributed to school families this week. Please register your 
children before February 9, when registration becomes open 
to the entire parish. 

 

Ø The Catholic United Catholic School Raffle is now underway. 
Don’t forget to purchase a winning ticket!  

 

Ø Remember to drive slowly and cautiously in the parking lot 
at all times and to avoid parking along the sidewalk during 
peak traffic times (2:50 – 3:20 PM). Thank you. 

 

Ø Go online to complete your Safe Environment Certification 
for 2016-2017. If you were certified during the 2015-2016 
school year, you need to again be recertified this year. 
Please go to: www.crookston.org and following the prompts 
for Safe Environment. [You may have to “refresh” your cache 
once or twice.] This certification must be done annually and 
BEFORE you volunteer. 

DivorceCare Support Group 
Are you separated or divorced and searching for the support 
you need with information you can trust? DivorceCare is a 13- 
week support group that is bible based, and led by people 
who have been through divorce and successfully rebuilt their 
lives.  The program is nondenominational and welcome to all. 
 

What you can expect to encounter at DivorceCare are weekly 
meetings in a warm, caring environment. The meetings entail 
viewing a video, group discussion, and journaling with 
personal study exercises that reinforce each session’s topic. 
 

The current series started on January 19 at 6:30 PM at  
Calvary Lutheran Church, 2508 Washington Ave. S, Bemidji. 
*You can start at anytime during the 13-week series. Questions 
or to register, contact Chip Holt (651-353-0029) or Mary 
Richards (218-467-3559). 



A testimonial from one of our clients: 
“Northwoods Pregnancy Care Center helps me learn about the next steps of my pregnancy.  They are  

here showing support and knowledge to all who come.  The videos help me know how I should be eating,  
how to bond with my baby and how to make sure my baby is healthy.  NPCC has a very adorable selection of 

clothing and supplies.  NPCC is a great place for moms of all ages.  They are welcoming and make me feel 
comfortable while I am there.  They are the first place I would recommend for any young mom like me.”   

 It is testimonials like this that encourage us and motivate us to continue to provide our services to the community.  The Northwoods Pregnancy Care Center strives to help one person at a time.  We believe that one life saved or changed is priceless and the ripple effects are unending.  You can partner with us in making this difference though your time, financial support, donations, and prayer.    We are located at 609 Bemidji Ave. N. and open Mon.-Thur. 11AM-4PM.  Walk-ins are welcome from   9AM-11AM, but if you would like to come before 9AM or after 4PM, please call to schedule an appointment.  If you have any questions please contact us at 218-444-3035 or email us at  
northwoodspregnancy@gmail.com 

An unplanned pregnancy is hard to face.  Here at Northwoods Pregnancy Care Center, our goal is to support, encourage and provide assistance to clients in need of our services.   At NPCC, we stand firmly on our statement of affirmation of life, value of family and commitment to His service.  Northwoods Pregnancy Care Center has been open to the public since December 2012. We are a nonprofit organization which offers free and confidential services.  We currently operate with two payed staff, ten volunteers, and six board members.  It has been an eventful 2016 and we are excited to see what God has in store for NPCC in 2017. 
NPCC Provides: 

• Pregnancy testing  
• Limited obstetrical ultrasounds 
• Mentoring, counseling, and education     for women and men 
• Support groups 

• Ongoing pregnancy and post pregnancy support   
• Post abortion counseling 
• Free mother and baby items 
• Referrals for community services 
• Transportation services 



KOINONIAKOINONIA  
An experience in Christian community 

                                                                             
    The Koinonia weekend is designed to help men and women grow in understanding, appreciation and 
experience of God, Jesus, Faith, Church, Ministry, Scripture and Self. It is a weekend of talks, discussion, 
reflection, sharing, prayer and liturgical celebration. 
 

    Participants in a Koinonia weekend must be at least 18 years of age (either single or married).  
Representation of all ages: 18 to 90+ provides for a richer experience for all who attend.  Married couples may 
attend the same weekend, however, it is not a requirement. 
 

    Your weekend with the Lord begins with supper on Friday at 5:00 PM and ends on Sunday around 5:00 
PM.  Please plan on spending some quality time with members from your faith community.   Casual clothes 
are worn throughout the weekend and all meals are provided.  The weekend schedule is as follows: 

        Friday (5:00 PM – late evening), Saturday (8:00 AM – late evening), Sunday (8:00 AM – 5:00 PM), the 
weekend of February 17th-19th, 2017. 
 

    The cost of the weekend is only $30 per person, which includes all supplies needed, as well as meals.  
Can’t afford the cost?  There are scholarships available, just write “scholarship” on the registration form; your 
confidentiality will be respected. 
To register please fill out the form below: 
 

Registration For Koinonia 
 
Name                                                                                  Phone                                                       
 
Address                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
             (Street or Box #)                             (City)            (State)             (Zip)    

Name you would like on name tag (if different than above name):                                                                                                                           

____ Single         ____ Married                        Birthdate                                        
                                                 (Month)          (Day)          (Year) 
 

Have you ever made a retreat-type weekend before?     If yes, what type?                                  

What do you expect of Koinonia?                                                                                                 

                                                                                              
 

Do you know anyone who has made a Koinonia or TEC retreat?                                                                                      
If yes, whom?          They live in:                                                           
               (name)                                                                                       (city) 
 
Do you have any special needs? (diet, handicap facilities, lodging, etc.)                                                       
 

                                                                                             
 
Please return registration to:   KOINONIA    
  Church of St. Philip   
  702 Beltrami Ave NW 

 Bemidji MN 56601 
 

  … or drop in Sunday collection 
  … or phone 218-441-4903! 
 

Please register by:  Sunday, February 12, 2017 



MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of January 28/29 

 Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905. 

  

 Jan 28, 5:30 PM 
  

Fourth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Jan 29, 7:30 AM 
  

Fourth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Jan 29, 9:00 AM  
KC Mass 

Fourth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

 

Jan 29, 11:00 AM 
  

Fourth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Jan 29, 6:30 PM 
  

Fourth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

SACRISTAN Deborah Millard Judy Stai HELP NEEDED Mary Lou Peters HELP NEEDED 

LECTOR Robb Naylor 
Joe Czapiewski 

Darla Sathre 
Sue Bruns 

KC 
KC 

Carol Rettinger 
Mary Lou Peters 

HELP NEEDED 

INTERCESSOR Dea. Kermit Erickson Dea. Kermit Erickson Dea. Kermit Erickson Barb Nyberg HELP NEEDED 

ALTAR SERVER 
Helen Bartlett 
Taylor Hanevold 
Paulo Tinsay 

Philip Hodapp 
Erin Myhrer 
Kiera Hoefer 

Daniel Froelich 
Alex Froelich 
Sophia Morin 

Lily Larson 
Nathaniel Gourneau 
Westin Gourneau 

Emily Dondelinger 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

CAPTAIN HELP NEEDED Jim Schneider KC HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Dea. Kermit Erickson 
Alice Thompson 
Robb Naylor 
Roslyn Hanson 
Deborah Millard 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Dea. Kermit Erickson 
HELP NEEDED 
Dan Shea 
Barry Karpinski 
Dianne Dockendorf 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Dea. Kermit Erickson 
KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 
  

Marcia Larson 
Rita Lauderbaugh 
Courtney Haskins 
Kimberley Gourneau 
Luke Alexander 
Carol Rettinger 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Susan Dondelinger 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

Chris Hanevold 
Mary Dufault 
DuWayne Schwindt 
HELP NEEDED 

Gary Bruns 
Matt Dockendorf 
Jennifer Hoefer 
David Hoefer 

KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 

Mike Doty 
Mike Headlee 
Tony Schussman 
Barbara Fitzgerald 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY 
FELLOWSHIP 

GREETER 
Tom Thompson 
Lisa Freise 

HELP NEEDED 
Jerry Sathre 

KC 
KC 

Wanda Doty 
Nancy Lauderbaugh 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

INFORMATION 
STATION 

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Maggie McCalip Rita Lauderbaugh HELP NEEDED 

 Dianne Dockendorf 
Colleen Schulke 

Eleanor Morin 
Mickie Coe 
Tony Nistler 
Sharon Zarrett 

Jean Louvar 
Jan Busch 
Marcia Larson 
HELP NEEDED 

 





askell Law 
Firm, PLLC 
James W. Haskell, Attorney 
751-4060 
3403 Bemidji Ave. N Bemidji, MN 56601 
Master Plumber #2830m9 
(218) 751-9710 Fax: (218) 751-0073 
Charlie Ward 
751-2801 
Higgins Heating, Air Conditioning & 
Refrigeration, Inc. 
1632 Bemidji Ave. N 
Bemidji, Minnesota 56601 
218-444-HONDA 
877-82-HONDA 
Located in the west half of Bemidji Chrysler 
For Quality 
Service Call 
218-751-1228 
1-800-766-1228 
Dickinson Realtors 
www.century21dickinson.com 
Email us at c21dknsn@paulbunyan.net 
1085 Paul Bunyan Dr NW, Bemidji, MN 56601 
“I am the way, 
the truth and the life; 
no man comes to the 
Father but by me.” 
-John 14:6 
JOHN CARLSON AGENCY INC. 
1403 Bemidji Ave N 
Bemidji MN 56601 
Phone: OFF. 218-751-9770 
$1.00 OFF 
Touchless Wash 
KENNY’S 
Your Full Service Station 
423 Bemidji Ave. 751-3426 
Alan & Karen Merschman 
751-1506 • Bemidji, MN 
DOWNS 
INSURANCE AGENCY 
Jerry Downs 
(218) 751-7737 
In front of the Mall 
MEMBER FDIC 
www.SecurityBankUSA.com 
Nei Bottling, Inc. 
“The Lord is my shepherd; 
I shall not want.” 
-Psalm 23:1 
142 Anne St NW 
Bemidji, MN 56601 218-444-SLIM 
A great place for a great burger! 
Lisa Freise-Manager 



 




